
 

NOTICE OF INTENT / NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
TO ADOPT THE MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE 
CAMPBELL GULCH DIVERSION RECONSTRUCTION PROJECT 

 
January 18, 2024 

  
 
LEAD AGENCY: Camptonville Community Services District 
 15333 Cleveland Avenue 

Camptonville, California 95922 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Campbell Gulch Diversion Reconstruction Project 
 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: The Proposed Project is located on District property located 

north of and adjacent to 16193 Mountain House Road, 
approximately 680 feet northeast of the intersection of 
Mountain House Road and Mackey Lane, just outside of the 
limits of the community of Camptonville with the Project site 
totaling 1.86 acres. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION:   

The Project consists of emergency repair work to remove the existing diversion structure; 
construction of a new cast-in-place concrete spillway intake structure with screening to 
prevent the intake of vegetative growth, excess leafy debris, or ice; removal of an 
existing exposed conveyance pipeline within the creek bed approximately 650 feet 
downstream of the diversion; and installation of 60’ linear feet of a 6” PVC conveyance 
pipeline at a minimum depth of 5 feet below the streambed of Campbell Gulch where 
the old pipeline is removed. The new pipeline will be installed by trenching through 
Campbell Gulch. A dewatering plan is proposed to divert flows from Campbell Gulch 
prior to the in-stream construction activities at the diversion structure and pipeline 
replacement locations. Additionally, improvements to the site access road are 
proposed to provide a safe, reliable route to the new diversion structure.  

PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: The 30-day public review period for the Mitigated Negative 
Declaration will commence on January 12, 2024, and ends on February 22, 2024, for 
any interested and concerned individuals and public agencies to submit written 
comments on the document. Copies of the Mitigated Negative Declaration are 
available for review at the Community of Camptonville Community Center at the 
above address and on the Camptonville Community’s web site at: 
https://www.camptonville.net/p/ccsd.html. 

PUBLIC MEETING: The Community of Camptonville will consider the adoption of the 
Mitigated Negative Declaration at a Camptonville Community Services District meeting 
anticipated to occur on February 22, 2024.  


